
 

 

 

 

Newsletter – 26th September 2025 

TEAM OF THE WEEK:  

This week’s Team of the Week 
 are: 
 
P16: Alisha, Isabelle, Thomas B, Soraia 

KS4: Charlie S, Alex D, George D 

KS3: Haroun, Ellie G, Austin, Amelia-Rose, 

Harry A 

Primary: Oliver H, Archer, Poppy, Arlo, 

Cheyenne, Nash, Bonny 

Creative Arts: Gracie-Mae 

WELL DONE! 

DATES FOR THE DIARY: 

DON’T FORGET – ORDER 

NEXT WEEK’s MEALS ON SWIFT 

Wednesday 1st October  

2pm to 3pm— 

Primary Coffee afternoon 

Thursday 2nd October– Primary Swimming 

Starts. (NOT Duck or Puffin) 

Thursday 2nd October 2pm to 3pm— 

Secondary Coffee afternoon 

Friday 3rd October 2pm to 3pm— 

Post 16 Coffee afternoon 

Tuesday 7th October– 

P16 PE at Scotch Horn Starts 

Monday 20th October - Friday 26th 

October - Parents Evening 

Friday 24th October– Term 1 Ends 

 

SIGNS OF THE WEEK: 

PARENT/ CARER TEA & COFFEE 

AFTERNOOON 



 

 

 

 

YEO CLASS NEWS 

Yeo Class have settled back into routine well  
and have been learning about minibeasts in  
Science. We learnt about identifying different  
minibeasts and where they live. We enjoyed 
searching for them using magnifying glasses. 
In Art we have been learning about the colour 
wheel and painting our own colour wheels. 
 

AVON CLASS NEWS 

Avon Class have coded their own games in 

computing. We learnt to use variables and  

algorithms to make a spooky game that  

kept a score. I was very impressed by all  

of their hard work and focus. 

 

AXE CLASS NEWS 

Axe Class have had a fantastic start  
to the year, working hard in lessons  
and pushing themselves in preparation  
for their end of year exams. During  
English, Axe Class have been working  
on their spoken language component  
of their gold Step Up To English paper.  
They worked in groups to discuss the  
advantages and disadvantages of  
setting up a film club in school, they then presented their 
findings to the rest of the group, talking clearly and confidently 
and answering questions from their peers.  
We are very proud of Axe Class and their dedication and  
resilience towards learning!  
 

CHILDREN’S FLU VACCINATION 

Children’s Flu vaccination (nasal and injection) catch-up clinics are available for all students 

who did not receive their vaccinations at school. Please book an appointment at  

https://imms.sirona-cic.org.uk/flu/2025/book?v=4  

If you have any queries, please contact the Immunisation Team directly on 0300 124 5515 or 

email sirona.sch-imms@nhs.net 

 



 

 

 

 

  

 

 

HEADLICE 

 

We currently have confirmed cases of head lice in school, please check your child’s hair and 

then refer to the Department of Health’s Head Lice fact sheet: 

http://access.health.qld.gov.au/hid/InfectionsandParasites/Parasites/headLice_fs.asp 

Your local pharmacist can provide advice regarding head lice treatment options and head lice 

combs.  

To reduce your child’s risk of getting head lice, make sure that long hair is tied up and 

discourage children from sharing their brushes and combs and having head-to-head contact 

with others.  

Because head lice need close head-to-head contact to spread from one person to another, to 

reduce the spread of head lice, teachers will discourage students from activities which may 

involve head-to-head contact.  

Remember - Anyone can get head lice – they have no preferences for cleanliness, hair colour, 

hair type, ethnicity or age.  

 
  



 

 

 

WHO’S WHO 
 

Senior Leadership Team 

 
Mark Senior 
Headteacher 

Speak to me if you 
have any concerns 

about a child or 
member of staff in 

school. 

 
Katie Barnes 

Deputy Headteacher 
Speak to me about 
teaching & learning, 
outreach, teacher 

training, bullying or 
behaviour in Primary / 

Post 16. 

 
Cheri Frost 
Assistant 

Headteacher/ SENCo 
Speak to me about 

individual 
programmes, EHCPs, 
Annual Reviews and 
bullying or behaviour 

in Secondary. 

 
Becky Mitchell 

Assistant 
Headteacher 

Speak to me about 
Quality of Education, 

learning and 
achievements, or visits 

and trips. 

 

Head of Departments 

 
Head of Department 

(Primary) 
Speak to me if you have any 
questions and your child is in 

Primary. 

 
Head of Department 

(Secondary) 
Speak to me if you have any 
questions and your child is in 

Secondary. 

 
Head of Department 

(P16) 
Speak to me if you have any 

questions and your young 
person is in P16. 

 

Family Support Advisors 

 
Carla Dymond 

Family Support Advisor 
Speak to me if you have any 
concerns about your child. 

 
Michelle Flook 

Family Support Advisor 
Speak to me if you have any 
concerns about your child. 

 

Safeguarding Team 

 
Mark Senior 
Designated 

Safeguarding 
Lead 

 
Katie Barnes 

Deputy 
Designated 

Safeguarding 
Lead 

 
Cheri Frost 

Deputy 
Designated 

Safeguarding 
Lead 

 
Carla Dymond 

Deputy 
Designated 

Safeguarding 
Lead 

 
Michelle Flook 

Deputy 
Designated 

Safeguarding 
Lead 

 


